
Seeing Potential ~ Inspiring Opportunities 

 

News from HOPE Services   

September  2024 

The next Regular Board meeting 
will be on Wednesday,   
September 18th at 4:00pm in the 

Activity Center. 

The office will be closed on September 2 
for Labor Day. The office will reopen on 

Tuesday September 3rd at 8:00am. 

Have a safe and Happy Labor Day. 

 
Celebrating Jenny’s 30 Years of Dedication and Service at McDonald’s 

 
After three remarkable decades of service, Jenny Hartford is bidding 
farewell to McDonald’s, leaving behind a legacy of dedication and 
excellence. Over the past 30 years, Jenny has become a cornerstone 
of the McDonald’s family, touching the lives of countless customers 
and colleagues with her unwavering commitment and warm-
hearted spirit. 
Jenny’s journey with McDonald’s began in 1994, and over the past 
30 years, she has become a beloved fixture of our community, 
known for her unwavering dedication and her warm, welcoming 
smile and hugs. 
Jenny’s enthusiasm and strong work ethic quickly set her apart. 
Her passion for delivering exceptional service was evident from the 
start. Jenny’s career at McDonald’s is a testament to her hard 
work, always going above and beyond to ensure every customer had 
a great experience. 
Congratulations, Jenny, and thank you for 30 amazing years at 
McDonald’s! Here’s to a joyful retirement filled with relaxation, 
adventure, and all the happiness you deserve. 
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How Are We Doing? Your Feedback Matters! 

 

Thank you for being a valued member of our 
newsletter community. Please feel free to reach out 
at any time to provide your feedback, it matters! 

Together, let's make the HOPE Round Up even 
better! 

Looking forward to hearing from you!  Ideas, 
suggestions and constructive criticism can be sent to: 
 

Keri Bunke, Community Relations Coordinator at: 
kbunke@henrydd.org 
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Youth Services               

 HOPE Services, proudly placed 2nd in the fair parade, showcasing our commitment to the community. 

Henry County is truly “The Heart Of It All!” Many also volunteered to assist in the HARC popcorn booth. 

 Kids Day at the Henry County Fair was a huge success! The event was filled with so many fun activities 

for children. One of the highlights of the day was the presence of our beloved mascot, the Henry County 

Special Olympics Cougar, who was there to interact with the kids and pose for adorable photo ops.  

 Additionally, the "Shine in the Show Ring" event, organized by the Henry County Farm Bureau, was a 

tremendous success.  

 Momentum Refresh was also provided during Senior/Veteran/DD Day and Kid’s Day at the Fair. The 

presence of Momentum Refresh at the Henry County Fair signifies a significant step forward in creating 

a more inclusive society and highlights the importance of prioritizing accessibility in all public spaces.  
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Birthdays and Anniversaries in September 

 

Cheryl Lewis is celebrating 12 years at HOPE Services 

Jessica Harmon is celebrating 6 years with HOPE Services 

Jennifer Jenkins is celebrating 1 year at JAC Products 

Tyler Silveous is celebrating 1 year at Mayville Engineering Company 

Darwin Becker is celebrating 1 year at HOPE Services 

 

Staff Birthdays: 
 

Jody Farber 

Cassandra Seesholtz 

Cheryl Lewis 

Tracy Deblin 

 

Individuals Served Birthdays in September: 
 

Dallas Cupp 

Kelsey Wayne 

Linda Baser 

Jennifer Cordes 

Logan Cavozos 

Joel Gerken 

Logan Parker 

Edmund Kretzer 

 

Brandon Bischoff 

Shannon Allen 

Kristin Moehle 

Mary Ellen Ochoa 

Rebekah Hoagland 
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Kelly’s Column 

This month we celebrate Direct Support 

Professionals! DSPs play a vital role in the lives of 

individuals with disabilities.  These dedicated 

individuals provide essential support and care to 

ensure the well-being and quality of life for 

those they serve. From assisting with daily tasks 

to providing emotional support, DSPs make a 

difference in the lives of others.  Their 

compassion, patience, and dedication are truly 

commendable, and their work is invaluable in 

helping individuals live fulfilling and independent lives.  

Your hard work and selflessness are greatly appreciated. Thank you, DSPs, 

for all you do!! 
 

Sincerely, 

Kelly Aldrich 

 

Quote of the Month from Jessica 

We look forward to next month’s quote! 

“I like to see a man proud of the place in 

which he lives. I like to see a man live so 

that his place will be proud of him.” 

Abraham Lincoln 

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/abraham-lincoln-quotes
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Do you know an outstanding Direct 

Support Professional? Help us provide 

recognition they deserve! The "Best of the 

Best" DSP Award recognizes Henry 

County DSPs who have provided 

extraordinary service to those they serve. 

Parents or guardians, providers, SSAs, 

fellow DSPs, and individuals served are 

encouraged to nominate a local DSP for 

special recognition. There is no limit on the 

number of DSPs you may nominate for 

this award but please submit nominees 

separately. 

All nominees will be recognized by the 

Henry County Board of DD with a 

Certificate of Appreciation and one 

nominee will be selected as the 2024 "Best 

of the Best" DSP Award winner.  

Nominations will be accepted through the 

end of business on Friday September 6, 

2024. The 2024 "Best of the Best" DSP 

Award winner will be announced at the 

end of DSP Week, Friday, September 13.  

If selected, they will receive a special gift, 

be featured on our social media and in our 

October newsletter!  

We believe that ALL Henry County DSPs 

strive to deliver the very best to support 

those we serve and are equally worthy of 

recognition. This is just an extra 

opportunity for others to recognize the 

work of local DSPs in a special way.  

Link to nominate: https://forms.gle/

x1tExeN1PGxiUZoi6  

https://forms.gle/x1tExeN1PGxiUZoi6?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2nehNdZpd_oMyOPI7_lZY5mXsjl_YkBZtwjyLOREitTo3BqUwD_C7ZtI0_aem_JHziPWJCbArhFgOkGzJ7ZA
https://forms.gle/x1tExeN1PGxiUZoi6?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2nehNdZpd_oMyOPI7_lZY5mXsjl_YkBZtwjyLOREitTo3BqUwD_C7ZtI0_aem_JHziPWJCbArhFgOkGzJ7ZA
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It’s time to sign up for the Fall/

Winter bowling season. Bowling will start 

back up on Tuesday, October 8, 4-5:30 

pm at River City Bowl-A-Way, Napoleon. 

You can sign up by clicking here: https://

forms.gle/NUrXHYtDoNyPsPc96 or 

scan the QR code to follow the prompts. 

If you have any questions, please contact 

Zach (419-260-2176) or Renita (419-601-

2372). 

https://forms.gle/NUrXHYtDoNyPsPc96?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1zinkIdf3NS2JM2yRAKlVg9WwWHBwjAg2j2fjUMR8H7aRRa4gS9X0soWo_aem_vVxckzjAQaUeqxhnmUUJKQ
https://forms.gle/NUrXHYtDoNyPsPc96?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1zinkIdf3NS2JM2yRAKlVg9WwWHBwjAg2j2fjUMR8H7aRRa4gS9X0soWo_aem_vVxckzjAQaUeqxhnmUUJKQ
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Youth Services   
Participants attending Active Day of Defiance have been busy taking part in a variety of activities 

and learning new skills.  

Community integration is a key component of the program. They encourage participants to 

engage with their local communities through volunteer opportunities, community events, and 

partnerships with local organizations. This not only enhances participants’ social connections but 

also fosters a sense of belonging and contribution. 

Another area of focus is providing comprehensive life skills that covers essential areas such 

cooking and personal hygiene. Their hands-on approach ensures that participants gain practical 

skills they can use every day, enhancing their ability to live independently and effectively manage 

their routines. 

Engaging in social and recreational activities is a vital part of the program. They offer a variety of 

group activities, including arts and crafts, music therapy, and community outings. These 

activities not only provide enjoyment but also encourage social interaction, teamwork, and 

personal growth. 

Lymphoma 
 

     Lymphoma is a cancer of the Lymphatic system of the body involving immune 
cells.  These causes swelling of the lymph nodes in the neck, armpit or groin, fever, 
night sweats, difficulty breathing, and weight loss.  This condition is very rare, since 
there are less than 20,000 cases per year.  It is more common in males and a family 
history may increase likelihood.   

      Lymphoma is a cancer of the lymphatic system.  The lymphatic system is part of 
the germ-fighting and disease-fighting immune system.  Lymphoma begins when 
healthy cells in the lymphatic system change and grow out of control.   

       The lymphatic system includes the lymph nodes, which are found throughout 
the body.   Most are in the abdomen, chest, neck, pelvis, chest, and underarms.  This 
system also includes the spleen, thymus, tonsils and bone marrow. 
 

I got my information from: www.mayoclinic.org/disease-conditions/lymphoma/symptoms-causes/
syc-20352638 

                                     -submitted by Stephanie Jones 
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Are you passionate about creating inclusive and empowering experiences for 
individuals with special needs? Do you want to make a positive impact in your 
community? If so, we invite you to volunteer with us for our upcoming Special 

Olympics and HARC recreational events!  

Contact Zach Meister  for Special Olympics  at 419-260-2176 or 
Randy Barnes  for HARC  Recreation at 419-591-6798. 

Know someone who would make an awesome 
volunteer?  

Share this opportunity with them and help us reach 
more individuals who are eager to make a difference! 

Monday, September 2, 2024 Labor Day Bridge Walk 7am-12pm Money to eat Morenci, MI 

Sunday, September 8, 2024 Mud Hens, we have a suite 12:30-6:30pm $30.00 Fifth Third Field  Toledo 

Wednesday, Sept. 11 2024 Cook Night 5-7:00pm $5.00 HOPE Activity Center 

Friday, September 13, 2024 Garden/Craft Day 6-7:30pm $5.00 HOPE Activity Center 

Friday, September 20, 2024 Harry Potter & Chamber of Secrets 6-11pm $60.00 Stranahan   Toledo 

Wednesday, Sept. 25, 2024 Garden/Craft Day 5-6:30pm $5.00 HOPE Activity Center 

Saturday, September 28, 2024 Tigers vs. White Sox 11am-7pm $30.00 Comerica Park, Detroit 

Sunday, September 29, 2024 Mansfield Prison Tour 9am-6pm $30.00 Mansfield, OH 

DATE EVENT TIME COST LOCATION 

HARC Recreation Events 
September 2024 

Contact Randy Barnes at 419-591-6798 or 419-599-2892 to sign up and Pay ONE WEEK prior to the event 
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This summer has flown past very quickly. Seems like yesterday that we were still getting ready for Special Olympics 

Ohio Summer Games, and now we are competing for State Fall Games this month. Currently we have Golf, Flag 

Football, Softball, Powerlifting, Equestrian going strong, and Competition Cheer just finished up their last comp at 

the Holgate – Cheerleaders Gone MADD competition.  

The Competition Cheer team competed in 5 competitions over the summer and brought home 1st in the Spirit 

Division every time. This year’s Competition team consisted of Bishop Nieto, TJ Stover, Caty Kuehner, Jessica 

Clapp, JP Fisher, Dallas Cupp, Bella Moon, Adrienne Gerken, Mia Ramirez, Hannah Damman, Mary Ellen Ochoa, 

Logan Parker, Caitlin McCafferty, Emmy Miranda, Jenny Hartford, Linda Baser, and Jordyn Beilharz.  Thank you to 

this year’s coaches, Kendyl Burkey and Amanda Seiler and all of the volunteer assistants Carly, Jordan, Avery, 

Caylee, and Athlete Leaders Krysta and Anthony.     

Defiance County Special Olympics hosted a cheer clinic with the help of Fairview High School.  We had a fun 

morning learning new cheers, chants, and dance moves to improve our cheerleading style.  We want to give a huge 

shoutout to Defiance County for setting this up.  Everyone had a great time!   

Our Golf team headed to Special Olympics Ohio Northwest Regional golf 

tournament.  This year we had Unified Partners Nate Vogelsong/Matt Harris (placed 

5th), Domenik Neumeier/Brad Booth (Placed 5th), and Juan Delgado/Joe Kuehner 

(Placed 1st). Singles golfing were Khristian Miller (Placed 2nd) and Jacob Heath 

(Placed 1st).  They will all be advancing to Special Olympics Ohio State Golf the 

weekend of September 20-22 in Columbus.  Good Luck Golfers! 

Our softball team was very large this year.  We had to split into two teams, a 

Traditional team and a Skills team.  Each athlete was divided into one of these 

teams based on skill level and length of time playing.  The Skills team has been 

progressing very well. They work on batting, base running, fielding, and of course 

throwing. Caitlin McCafferty placed 1st in her division, and James Guinn placed 3rd in 

his division.  They will both be advancing to Special Olympics Ohio State Softball 

the weekend of September 7-8.  Our traditional team has had a great season. They 

competed at the Mike Piero Tournament hosted by Sandusky County Special 

Olympics on August 10.  They placed 4th in their division.  On August 17, they placed 

2nd in their division at the Special Olympics Ohio Northwest Regional Tournament 

in Findlay.  They are runners-up but will not be advancing to state this year.  They 

will finish out their season through the end of August playing their remaining 

games.  Way to go Cougars!  You fought hard and STRONG at the tournament!  

The Henry County Fair Parade was fun as always!  We had over 70 athletes, friends, and families walk along with us and HOPE Services.  The cheerleaders cheered 

the whole route and performed their routine several times.  This is definitely a honored tradition that we have been a part of for many years.  Thanks to everyone 

who participated with us!! 

We had two Athlete Leaders step up and volunteer at the Art Department for the 2nd year.  Tyra Knepper and Sammi Adkins have been helping sort, arrange, and 

hang art during the fair week.  They both love looking at all the creations and creative outlets that are presented each year.  They cannot wait for next year and are 

excited to be part of the Community of the Henry County Fair. 

Henry C Cougar enjoyed the Henry County Fair this year.  He spent a few hours out 

at the HC Fair during Kids Day.  He walked the midway and even played a few games 

and had a great time hanging with old friends and making new ones. 

Now that September is here….there’s a few important dates to mark on your 

calendar….  If you would like to play winter sports, please let Zach or Renita know.  

Sign-ups are opening for swimming, esports, basketball, bowling, basketball cheer, 

and competitive cheerleading.  Basketball and bowling will begin in October.  

Swimming and basketball cheer in November.  Competitive cheerleading will start in 

December.  We will be placing our sign up on our Facebook page soon. 

We will be holding our Community Flag Football game on Monday, 

September 9 at Oakwood Park.  We will be playing 6-8 pm in a 

single elimination bracket style.  This event is open to ALL in the community to come 

out and play some great football.  Play right alongside our state champion team!!!  

There is no cost to play.  Please contact Zach (419-260-2176) or Renita (419-601-

2372) if you would like to play.  If football isn’t your game, then come out and enjoy a 

great night cheering everyone on! 
Continued... 
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Cougars Continued... 

Our first Golf Scramble will be held on Sunday, September 15 at Ironwood Golf Course in Wauseon.  Registration opens at 1 pm, Scramble at 2 pm. We look 

forward to this opportunity to be out on the links with our golf team that will also be participating. We have some great prizes and swag bags.  You won’t want to 

miss out. If you would like to sponsor an athlete or sign up, there’s still time.  Please contact Zach (419-260-2176) or Renita (419-601-2372).   

We will be hosting the Special Olympics Ohio Northwest Regional Flag Football tournament on Saturday, October 5th at Napoleon High School.  The games will 

start at 12 noon. There will be several counties competing that day, and we could use volunteers to help at various areas on the fields, including clean-up, serving 

as refs, food stand, or helping athletes/coaches find their fields.  If you would like to help or need volunteer hours, please contact Zach (419-260-2176) or Renita 

(419-601-2372) to sign up. 

We have the schedule ready for our fall/winter Young Athletes sessions. This program is open to any child between the ages of 2-7.  It’s a sports-based play 

program where we work on motor and coordination skills. There is no cost for this program.  We meet weekly in November and part of December. 

As always, we invite anyone who is interested in helping our program to please contact us.  We always can use help volunteering at games or even coaching the 

sports we offer.  Thank you, Henry County, for all your support!   

Everyone have a wonderful September! 

Coach Zach and Coach Renita 
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Cougars Continued... 



 

Do you have an article 

or photos to submit ?  

We are always looking 

for stories.  Submit 

items of interest to 

Keri Bunke: 

kbunke@henrydd.org 

HOPE Services                                         Seeing Potential ~ Inspiring Opportunities                                               Page 15 

Cougars Continued... 
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On August 28th, members of Voices of HOPE and HOPE 

Services staff participated in a training session held at Tiffin 

University. This training focused on the portrayal of 

individuals with disabilities in the media, highlighting both 

current challenges and opportunities for improvement led by 

Rebecca Monteleone, PhD  

In addition to media portrayal, the training included a 
presentation by Tech Ambassador Steve Pelton. He 
demonstrated how innovative technology can play a 
transformative role in assisting individuals with disabilities, 
enhancing accessibility, and improving quality of life. 

The event was an important step in equipping attendees with 

the knowledge and tools needed to support and advocate for 

individuals with disabilities more effectively. The collaboration 

and insights shared will undoubtedly contribute to better 

practices and increased awareness in the community. 

Front: Christina Clark and Melinda Camp 

Back: Keri Bunke and Shannon Allen 

Not  Pictured: LaNae Thompson 
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At Northwest State Community College 



135 E. Maumee 

Napoleon, OH 43545 

 

HOPE Services does not discriminate in provision of services or employment because of disability, race,  

color, creed, national origin, sex or age.   
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Contact Us 

www.henrydd.org 

HOPE Services Office  419-599-2892 

Special Olympics  419-260-2176 

HARC Recreation  419-591-6798 

 

Scan Code to sign up for 

the newsletter! 

Our Mission 

HOPE Services is  
committed to creatively working in partnership with eligible individuals and their families to  discover, 

pursue and achieve what is important to them. 

HOPE 

Services 
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